
NOTICE OF INTENTION TO FILL A VACANCY FOR MEMBER OF THE 
TOWN COUNCIL BY APPOINTMENT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town of Yountville is accepting Resumes and 
Statements of Qualification for appointment to the Town Council to fill the vacancy 
created by the resignation of Council Member Kerri Dorman effective January 6, 2022. 

The term of this Council seat is from the date of appointment to the date when an eligible 
person elected at the General Municipal Election to be held on November 8, 2022 is 
qualified and takes office (in December 2022). 

Candidates must be at least 18 years of age, reside within the corporate limits of the 
Town of Yountville, and be registered to vote in the Town of Yountville. 

The Town Council will consider each individual candidacy during a Town Council 
Meeting. 

Resumes and Statements of Qualification must be returned by 4:00 PM on Friday, 
January 28, 2022. Please note, late applications will not be accepted. 

Town Council will hold candidate interviews at the regular Town Council meeting on 
February 1, 2022. 

The Town Council may decide at that meeting or may direct staff to place the matter on 
a future agenda for action. 

Submit Resume and Statement of Qualifications to: Town Clerk’s Office, 6550 Yount 
St, Yountville, CA 94599 or via email at egomez@yville.com.  

Deadline: January 28, 2022  by 4:00 PM 

For any questions, please contact Eddy Gomez at the Town Clerk’s Office via email at 

egomez@yville.com or by phone at (707) 944-8851. 
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